CUMBRIA STRATEGIC WASTE PARTNERSHIP

Minutes of a meeting of the Cumbria Strategic Waste Partnership (CSWP) held on Wednesday 28 July 2010 at 1.00 pm at Cumbria Rural Enterprise Agency, Redhills, Penrith.

PRESENT

Mr M Tonkin  (in the Chair)
Mr R Bloxham
-
Carlisle City Council

Mrs C Feeney-Johnson 
-
South Lakeland District Council 
Mr A Holliday 
-
Copeland District Council

Mr T Markley 
-
Cumbria County Council

Mr K Williams
-
 Barrow Borough Council

Also in attendance:-

Ms J Carrol
-
Copeland Borough Council

Mr N Christian
-
Cumbria County Council

Ms W Ferry
-
Cumbria County Council

Mr M Gardner
-
Carlisle City Council
Ms D Garnett
-
Eden District Council
Mr R Kitchen
-
South Lakeland District Council

Mr I Laird
-
Barrow Borough Council

Mr I Stephenson
-
Envirolink Northwest
	1. apologies for absence

Apologies for absence were received from Mr M Crump, Mr T Knowles, Ms J Monk and Mr I Scott.

2. disclosures of interest

All Council Members declared a personal interest in items of business relating to their respective authorities.  Mrs Feeney-Johnson did so as a member of South Lakeland District Council and Cumbria County Council and Mr Markley as a member of Allerdale District Council and Cumbria County Council.

3. minuTes

AGREED,
that the minutes of the meeting of the Cumbria Strategic Waste Partnership held on 23 June 2010 be agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

4. matters arising from the minutes

Partnership Working with the Community Sector
An update on progress in securing continued funding for the Cumbria Community Recycling Network Coordinator post was requested.  It was confirmed that the Officer Group had decided that only those Districts that had contributed to the funding of this post would be eligible to benefit from the service it provided.  
5. inter-authority agreement (IAA)

Mr Christian presented a report on the Inter-Authority Agreement (IAA) that had been drawn up to formalise existing arrangements between the CSWP partners.  Members were reminded that the Agreement had originally included a legal requirement for a seven year commitment. Mr Christian reported that, in the current financial climate, the County Council would be unable to commit to a seven year agreement and it was therefore now proposed that the IAA should cover a period of one year, with an annual option to extend for a further year.  

The District Council representatives expressed concern about the implications of a one year Agreement for their budget planning processes and asked whether the period covered could be changed to three years.  Mr Christian offered to look at alternatives to the one year term that was now being proposed, including options for extending the guaranteed recycling reward scheme for three years.  
AGREED,
that

(1) new proposals in relation to the term of the Inter-Authority Agreement and the guaranteed recycling reward scheme be submitted to the Officer Group meeting prior to their consideration by the Partnership;

(2) Member representatives be provided with information on the outcome of the Officers’ consideration of these new proposals in advance of any further discussion of the Inter-Authority Agreement at a Partnership meeting.

6. assessment of options for enhanced partnership working – progress update

Mr Gardner introduced a report on the findings of the study that had been commissioned to identify options for enhanced partnership working.  The report set out the options that had been identified for further consideration, together with potential groupings of the organisations who would work together in relation to these options.  Options for governance had also been considered, involving varying degrees of complexity.  An executive summary of the study was appended to the report following separate circulation of the full study in advance of the meeting.

Discussion of the options was facilitated by Mr Stephenson, concentrating on the following key themes:

· The political support for enhanced partnership working (whether the members of the CSWP and its constituent member authorities wished to explore the opportunities for enhanced partnership working and how the necessary political support could be secured to do this)

· Updating the Joint Municipal Waste Management Strategy (and, if this were to be undertaken, how it could be done)

· Resourcing the CSWP (including what form that resourcing should take and how this would be funded)
Mr Christian drew attention to a potential source of funding from the County Council that could enable further work to be done on the options for enhanced partnership working.  He explained that this funding was earmarked for achieving financial benefit from closer working on waste management and could only be committed on the understanding that it would lead to savings.

Following a detailed discussion of the key themes Mr Stephenson noted the views that had been expressed.  Based upon these, it was proposed that a skeleton project plan could be produced for discussion at the next CSWP Officers’ Group meeting in order to take forward the enhanced partnership working initiative.  It was anticipated that this project plan would identify specific actions that would need to be undertaken and identify the resources required to carry them out.

AGREED,
that, based on the outcomes of the Partnership’s discussion, a skeleton “project plan” be produced for consideration at the next meeting of the CSWP Officer Group, prior to its submission to the next Partnership meeting, in order to take forward the enhanced partnership working agenda.

7. gonw update
As Mr Watson had been unable to attend the meeting this item was taken off the agenda.

8. any other business

North West Winner Of The Recycle Week For Schools Competition 
The South Lakeland District Council representatives expressed concern that their local authority had not been mentioned in publicity produced by the County Council in relation to this award.  Mr Christian promised to bring this to the attention of the County Council’s Communications Team.

9. release of reports

It was agreed that all reports that had been considered at this meeting of the CSWP could be released into the public domain, with the exception of the “Assessment of Option for Enhanced Partnership Working – Progress Update” report and the report produced by Beasley Associates Limited entitled “Options For Enhanced Partnership Working Between The Members Of The Cumbria Strategic Waste Partnership”..  

10. dates of future meetings

The Partnership noted dates for future meetings and that the next meeting was scheduled to be held on 1 September 2010.

The meeting ended at 2.55 pm.


	ACTION

NC to action

NC to action

MG and NC to action

NC to action

All to note
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